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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: sec@scmshq.org

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

COUNCIL 

Friday 24th September 2004 –11:00 hours

Held at – The Society’s Office, 202 Lambeth Road

Minutes

Apologies

	Bruce Smith
	Eric Walker
	Maurice Perrin

	Ian Green
	Robert Millard
	Kjell Nilsen-Nygard

	Chalres Bliault
	Dave Spence
	Chris Spencer

	Dave Walker
	Geof Heaps
	John Knott


In Attendence

	Norman Finlay, President (Chairman)
	John Wallace

	John Lillie
	Jim Lauder

	Ross Hunter
	Peter Hicks (Co-opted)

	Paul Owen (Secretary)
	


The President announced he had been passed written advice from Council members John Knot, John Banister, Geof Heaps, amongst others and wished to acknowledge the value of their contributions even though they were unable to attend in person on this occasion.

1 Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting – 23rd April 2004.

The President confirmed that the minutes were a true record of the last meeting.

2 Matters arising

None raised except those covered below.

3 Report from Finance Committee

The Committee’s conclusions on the Secretariat pay and budget were reported to Council. 

The Secretariat were requested to withdraw from the meeting while next years remuneration was considered. After discussion Council agreed increases for 2005 of £600 for the Secretary and £1,500 for Peter Hicks. The Secretary agreed to amend the Budget to include these increases and adjustments for Contingencies (£2,000) and Legal Expenses (£500) accordingly, the Budget was then agreed.

4 Membership 

· New Applications as recommended by London District all for full Membership:

i. Hettiyadura Elwin Anthony Fernando (Sri Lanka) Agreed.

ii. Gadadhar Mantri (INDIA) Agreed.

iii. Nicolas Dulauroy (French) Agreed.

iv. Richard Andrew Eames (UK) Agreed.

v. Colin John Kingston Heaton (UK) Agreed.

The following two applications were forwarded by Scottish District

vi. Alan Newall – (UK) Agreed

vii. Ifor Roberts – (UK) Agreed that Associate Membership only to be offered. Proposed Ross Hunter, seconded by John Wallace, agreed by all.

· Membership numbers

The Secretary distributed a table showing current and past figures. The President commented that we need to consider how we recruit – adding that the MCA are now bringing in graduates. He predicted that in future we would have consultants, surveyors and inspectors. Many people working today have no experience. The Working Party will be requested to consider the future of surveyors and grading of surveyors, including the qualifications for election to Fellowship. 

5 MCA Matters 

· Harmonisation of Codes 

The President reported that this is scheduled for publication in two weeks, however, the MCA have a problem in that the EU directive for inland waterways cuts right across the Harmonised Code. He commented that, for Workboats, it would have been better to keep the Brown Code active and update that as necessary. The MCA Small Work Group (which includes the President) would be asked to look at affect of the EU Directive on the Harmonised Code. He suspected that in order to bring the UK and EU codes into harmony, the MCA may consider altering the categorisation of UK Waters. 

· Number of vessels registered. 

The secretary distributed information on the current number of vessels registered with the Society. It was agreed that if no action had taken place on any vessel for one year then it should be removed from the Society’s Register.

6 Presidential Activities

There was nothing to report since last Council meeting.

7 NewsLINK 

Information had been received from Euan Davidson who reported that due to pressure of work he had been unable to produce a recent issue of Newslink but he hoped to have the next edition ready in October. Those present offered their thanks for his efforts as editor adding that his difficulties were well understood.

8 Annual Dinner

Peter Hicks advised that we had sold 80 tickets, with over 90 people attending. Wine for top table and Secretary’s table had been organised, while others are able to order wine in the bar for their own tables. Carriages at 1100 at latest to avoid extra charges. Thanks to Peter Hicks for his hard work in organising the dinner.

9 Student Membership 
This proposal had been raised by London District, who felt that it would be an excellent idea to boost membership. 

It was proposed to implement Student Membership by John Wallace, seconded by Jim Lauder and agreed by all present by amendment to Bye-Law 1 – see Annex.

A complementary amendment to Bye-Law 7 was proposed by Ross Hunter, seconded by Jim Lauder, and agreed by all present. See Annex.

It was suggested that after this change was implemented we should include relevant Colleges in the information release.

10 Any Other Business 

The President raised several subjects:

· The need to look at the Society membership structure regime and make decisions on who is elected a Fellow, he believed they needed to be a consultant as well as surveyor. It was agreed to request the Working Party to consider this item and to also solicit the views of all Councillors. 

· The Society might offer its services to Universities as regards lectures on elements of surveying, free of charge, if a member wishes to claim expense then he should approach the Society. It was necessary to select appropriate universities and write to them offering our services. The Working Party would also be requested to consider this subject.

· Elections of Vice Presidents and Presidents  - Agreed in principle to amend Bye-Law 13 to change who may be nominated.  Proposed by John Wallace, seconded by Jim Lauder, agreed unanimous. Target for completion at the 2005 AGM.

· After discussion it was agreed that - As of 15th September Council has decided that surveyors of MCA Coded vessels under 24m in length must be a full Member of the Society or currently accredited with the ability to carry out such surveys, this has been agreed with the MCA to maintain standards.

The President welcomed Ing. Carl van der Avoirt, MCMS, President of FEMAS. He presented to Council the case for rejoining FEMAS and asked the Society to carefully consider his request. After the guest departed Council discussed this proposal, it was agreed that the Society should rejoin FEMAS. It was acknowledged that although there were no costs at present there might be at a later stage. It was agreed that the Society should have very strong representation in FEMAS. 

11 Date of Next Meeting 

February 2005, exact date to be advised.

Annex To Council Minutes of 24th September 2004.

Bye-Law 1 is amended by the insertion of a new Section (C) to read as follows:

(C) Those persons eligible for consideration for admission to the class of Student Membership whose qualifications comply with the following:-

(a) Every candidate for election to the class of Student membership shall satisfy the Council that he:-

(i) has passed such part or parts of an approved examination, or such exempting examination in lieu thereof, as the Council may from time to time approve; and

(ii) is undergoing a course of further education training in order to qualify in the following disciplines, nautical and marine technology, marine engineering, naval architecture or ship operation or that he holds a suitable position in these respective fields.

(b) Student Members who possess the qualifications described for Associate Member will be required to transfer to the class of Associate Member.

Bye-Law 7 is amended by inserting:- 

After the line: “For Associate Members …………A.M.C.M.S”

The new line: “For Student Members……………A.M.C.M.S. (Student)”

